Malpractice madness 
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Angry doctors have lobbied state legislatures and Congress demanding an absolute limit on what malpractice juries can award for "pain and suffering." Any solution that does not include a cap is no solution at all, the doctors insist. 

But the largest malpractice carrier in New Jersey says it does not even keep track of what it pays for the noneconomic damages labeled "pain and suffering." 
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"It's not the kind of data that is needed by the company or its actuaries, and we just never captured it." That is what the vice president and general counsel of Princeton Insurance Company told an Assembly committee last week, when the legislators asked about Princeton's malpractice costs. 

If the insurance industry does not think pain and suffering is the critical cog in the malpractice problem, neither should our lawmakers. 

The industry examines the statistics it cares about down to the most minute shreds. So maybe there is some reason the companies do not want to know, or tell, in this instance. Perhaps they do not want to discourage the doctors who have been carrying the industry's water, lobbying for a change that would be lucrative for the insurance companies. A former insurance executive told the Assembly committee he used to lobby for caps, knowing that if caps were enacted, "we would not have cut premiums by even one-half of 1 percent." 

This is certain, it would be absolute madness for New Jersey to make a major change in public policy and write a blank check to the malpractice carriers to cover a purported cost they have never so much as estimated. 

Our state Senate passed legislation that would have done exactly that. The measure said $300,000 for pain and suffering was all a doctor's insurance company would have to pay, even if a malpractice jury awarded more. A public fund would cover up to an additional $700,000 per case. 

There is no way to know how the cap and fund might affect the carriers' thinking on whether to go to court or settle a case and by how much. We could shift the economics of malpractice in ways that create a windfall for the companies at the expense of injured patients and the public. 

There is a serious malpractice problem. Some doctors are being charged sky-high premiums, including some who have never been sued, let alone lost a suit, because most cases that go to court are won by the doctors. Insurance firms settle 80 percent of claims out of court. What happens at the negotiating table is an area our lawmakers need to look into. 

New Jersey should be grateful that the Assembly is still asking questions. But the doctors' lobby is angry, and some New Jersey physicians are threatening to walk out on their patients Tuesday to press for the cap. The Medical Society of New Jersey is telling doctors to stay in their offices, treat their patients and concentrate on political action. 

Even better advice would be for doctors to tend to their patients and demand a full accounting from their malpractice companies. No one has gotten one yet. 

